Commissioner James G. “Grant” Wells called the Clark County Veterans Service Commission (VSC) meeting to order at 8:30a.m. on 24 March 2022.  Commissioners present: James G. “Grant” Wells, James R. Ryan, Thomas O’Neal and Ronald Coss. Executive Director Cathy Wood and Assistant Director. Crystal Baker were also present. Bill McGee was absent and excused.
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

Reading and Approval of Minutes: Jim Ryan moved to dispense with the reading of the Minutes of 17 March 2022 and approve them as written. The motion was seconded by Ron Coss and carried by a unanimous vote.
Assistant Director Updates: Bus passes were discussed. Ms. Baker advised the board she completed her first application for a disabled veteran Springfield City Area Transit (SCAT) card. The veteran received his SCAT photo and returned to the office for his monthly bus pass. The process was a lot easier than she had expected.
An outreach event was deliberated about. The open house flyers were passed out to all the board members. The event will be hosted May 7, 2022 from noon to 4 p.m. Ms. Baker also informed the board she would include one in the monthly report to the posts. Ms. Baker asked the board if they would like to cater in food or cook hamburgers and hotdogs. Mr. Ryan suggested grilling out because with catering you either have too much food or not enough. It was decided the office would grill hamburgers and hot dogs as well as provide chips, a cookie, and a drink. Ms. Baker will make sure the event is posted on the office website.
Facilities were discussed. Ms. Baker advised the board members that the office staff were given five assisted living and/or nursing facilities each. Each member of the office put together and delivered ten aid and attendance folders to give to each of their facilities. The goal is to get acquainted and build a relationship with each facility to make sure all of their residents are receiving the benefits they may be eligible to receive. 
The office manager position was conversed about. Ms. Baker advised the board she had received four applications and would like to start setting up interviews. Ms .Wood asked Mr. O’Neal if the individual he knew was going to apply ever followed through. He stated that he saw her the day prior and never mentioned it.
Ms. Baker advised the board she has started working on the November Informational Fair. She requested quotes from Carmae Catering and CartoonaMatata. Once she receives those she will start the contracts. 

Executive Director Updates:
Ms. Wood discussed the Post Commander meeting previously discussed.  Board members agreed to set the date for Saturday, June 25 at noon.

Ms. Wood received an invoice from Cires Electric through Roger Sherrock.  Total cost of the additional outlets installed is $7,769.00.  

Members discussed Ms Wood working from home to allow Ms. Baker an opportunity to work more on her own.  Ron Coss moved to allow Ms. Wood to work from home. The motion was seconded by Tom O’Neal and carried by a unanimous vote. 
Tom O’Neal moved to acknowledge payment of the following invoices:

Cntract Services ~ Speedway $522.26 for fuel.
Office Supplies ~ Kavanaughs $121.43 for office furniture and supplies.
Other Expenses ~ Huntington Procurement Card $386.47 for blinds and postage and MacRay $155.00 for office sign on front door.
 The motion was seconded by Ron Coss and carried by a unanimous vote.
Public Comments: None. 
Ron Coss moved to enter executive session for the purpose of discussing potential litigation. Jim Ryan seconded the motion. Ron Coss called the roll: Bill McGee, absent; Grant Wells, yes; Jim Ryan, yes; Tom O’Neal, yes; Ron Coss, yes; motion carried. The board entered Executive Session at 8:54a.m. The board discussed potential litigation. The board returned to open session at 9:23 a.m.

There being no further business to come before the board, Tom O’Neal moved to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Ron Coss and carried by a unanimous vote.  The meeting adjourned at 9:25a.m.
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